Ecclesfield Conservation Group
Written by Jim Percival on 2009-03-20



Abbreviated Minutes of the Ecclesfield Conservation Group meeting held on Monday 16th March at 7:30 pm in the Stocks

Attendance

Chair: Keith Fish
Treasurer: Peter Barker
Secretary: Roger Tordoff [email [image: image1.png]conservation ecclesheldi@amail com



]

Minutes Secretary: Jim Percival [email [image: image2.png]|ames(@aiomatic. biz



]Guests:
Members: Including the above, 12 Ecclesfield residents attended the meeting. Emails are sent to 33.

Actions to be taken

Next Meeting: The next meeting of the Conservation Group is to be held in the Stocks on Monday 20th. April 2009 at 7:30 pm. 

Mini-Mart: K.F. has been asked to write to Sheffield City Council Planning Department to formally object to the new application for a modified sign and shutters for the Mini-Mart [ The letter can now be seen on … http://planningdocs.sheffield.gov.uk/WAM/findCaseFile.do?action=show&appName=planning&appNumber=09/00562/ADV ] 

Derelict Property: It was agreed that J. P. should put references on our web site to properties of Townscape Merit which are for sale. [Now on http://conservation.ecclesfieldgroups.com/historicbuildingsforsaleorrent].

Actions Completed

Minutes of the last meeting: The Minutes of previous meeting (dated 2009-02-20) [and available on http://conservation.ecclesfieldgroups.com were approved.

Building Protection: J.P. has discovered that the 80 or so buildings designated in Sheffield City Council’s “Appraisal of the Ecclesfield Conservation Area” as being of “Townscape Merit” do have additional protection under the planning system. His document is available on our web site.

All planning applications with a “Date Received” between 2008-02-09 to 2009-03-15, plus the application for 45 Church St. were considered.

Resolutions Passed

Land Adjacent to the Park: The Conservation Group would be happy to join the “Parks Group”, “the In Bloom Group”, and the Scrubbers in maintaining the land on St. Marys Lane. Those interested can email A.M. for progress in finalising the necessary agreement.

In progress

Village Green: People are interested, but it remains to get a meeting together to go through the procedure needed to designate the land next to the church as our official village green. Contact K.F. for details.

Finger post signs: We expect the new signs to be erected on the posts that have just been cleaned and painted, before the end of Sheffield City Council’s financial year.

Topping Stones: J.H. is hoping to do something about the missing topping stones on the wall on church Street, and hoping that Sheffield Street Force will help.

Derelict Property: If anybody has contact with the owner of the old cobblers’ shop on St. Marys road,  can they please sound them out about what we might be given permission to do to improve the land or buildings. We are also concerned about, and would like to be kept informed about other unused properties, including the methodist church.

New Projects: We are still looking for new projects which may merit grant applications. See the detailed minutes for suggestions so far. If anybody has any others, send them to K.F.

Christmas Tree: [Carried forward] J.H. is hoping to source a permanent “Ecclesfield christmas tree”, but needs to solve various issues.

Town End Road: [Carried forward]. The bulbs are coming up and flowering nicely, but we still have some money available - E.g. for a footpath.

Notes and Information

Ecclesfield in Bloom: This group now has its own url, which is http://ecclesfieldinbloom.co.uk/. It won’t be in Google yet, but can be accessed by typing its url into the top left box in Internet Explorer. The site itself remains unfinished because of extreme pressure of time, so if anybody wants to take on the updates, please contact Jim on [image: image3.png]|ames(@aiomatic. biz



.

Barn Dance: We received an email from Councillor V.B. about the Barn Dance on Saturday 2009-03-21. 

Please contact K. F. with any items for the agenda for the next meeting.

Detailed Minutes

[The points listed in bold below are listed in the order they were dealt with at the meeting. Where applicable, bracketed numbers [] are used to refer to the point numbers given in the agenda.]

[1] We were welcomed by Keith Fish as Chairman.

[2] Minutes: Copies of the Agenda and previous Minutes were distributed. The minutes (dated 2009-02-20) were approved without amendment.

Apologies: A.M. emailed her apologies. J.H. J. E. and B. S. also could not attend the meeting and sent their apologies.

[3] Old Garage Site on St Mary’s Lane. K.F. told us that the old garage site on St. Marys Lane had been tidied up by cutting the bulk of the undergrowth down. A.M. of the Parks Group had held a meeting about a fortnight ago, and asked the Conservation, Scrubbers, and her Parks group if they wanted to look after the land. K.F. said that the site comprises the garage area, not the woods. It’s just what you can see from the road. Also, the path would remain, and probably be ash felted. Five trees are going to be planted, with flowers, and grass on the other side and a couple of benches.

M.M. suggested that the area desperately needed a litter pick, and the scrubbers [who generally do their work on Saturday’s] might look after this, however, a couple of conservation members said that Saturdays was a bad time for them.

K.F. told us that the revised partnership agreement would be for a nominal 3 years, but would be subject to a 3 month cancellation clause on both sides. This is in case we decide that we can’t cope, or they want to build houses. They are also looking at the repair of the stone wall that runs from the old bicycle shop to the side of the land near the chip shop. A.M.  will be liaising with the gentlemen from the council, and may have an artist’s impression ready for the next meeting. K.F then asked if anybody had any objections to the conservation group joining this. Nobody voiced any such objections.

[4] Finger Post signs. K.F. pointed out that we will remember that S.H. had said that the signs would happen before the end of March. The signs have now gone, and the posts been sanded down and painted.

S.H. told us that they have to be finished by the end of the financial year.

Possible Projects for 2009/2010

[5] Conservation area advertising signs and TC’s new planning application. K.F. told us that TC’s Mini Mart on St. Marys Lane had lodged planning application for a modified sign and shutters
.

J.P. passed round a copy of the letter of objection he had already submitted in his own name. J.P. pointed out the photograph he had taken of TC’s and modified in accordance with the instructions in the planning application. It was he said, his best guess at what it would look like should the planning application be approved. The modified photograph did not find favour, and K.F volunteered, and it was decided that he should write a formal letter of objection on behalf of the group.

J.P. then said that he had phoned Mr. Craig Broadwith of Sheffield City Council Conservation
, and that Mr Broadwith had said that it would be useful to have some local input as to what colours would be acceptable. Mr Broadwith even suggested that if anybody wanted to make a definite suggestion, they should include the RAL colour number.

The feeling of the meeting was that we should not try to suggest a specific colour. Also, although we did have a printout of a RAL chart
, J.P. said that such printouts are very inaccurate and we really needed a proper colour chart, which would cost
 £10.  It was also pointed out that one could not be obtained before the time allowed for objections closed [18th March].

S.H. did however mention that English Heritage do suggest a range of paints
, and J.P. mentioned the Dulux range of “Victorian” colours
, but suggested that unfortunately, it was still possible for someone to choose some very bright, saturated colours from the range.

[8] Possible Village Green adjacent to Priory Rd/Church St. K.F. said that he had been round to see most of the people on Priory Rd., and to the Black Bull [opposite] to see what the feeling was, and had not had any adverse reaction. Quite to the contrary, people wanted to join both that and the “Ecclesfield in Bloom” meeting prior to the end of this month. K.F. said that we do tick all the boxes relative to creating a village green; we have the application forms, and about 8 of us have said that they will take part.

[6] The Boundary wall on Church St. was mentioned, and R.T. brought up the problem of the topping stones which had been removed.

S.H. said that it looked as if somebody had been chipping away at the walls, in that what is left is white, not weathered.

J.H. was asked to look into the problem of the topping stones. S.H. said that J.H had been in touch with Street Force and is waiting for them to get back to him.

P.B. reminded us that we still had moneys available from two of the grants we had received, and there was a discussion as to what projects this could be put to.

[7] Derelict Property. K.F. mentioned the state of the old cobblers on St. Marys Lane as a possible project. The front is pointed, but the back is falling down. Perhaps we could place something in front of the building?

R.T. suggested that perhaps this could be tackled as part of our work on the land to the side of it on St. Marys Road. It was suggested that the building was on private land, and we would therefore need the owner’s permission to do anything with it. If any one met her, they could ask here whether she was prepared to allow us to do anything with the property, or whether she had other plans for it.

K.F. pointed out that we could apply for grants up to perhaps £45,000. However, there may be some problems in doing major work on private land, since the land owner might become the main beneficiary, whereas the grants are meant to benefit the community.

It was suggested that the land and a renovated building might make an excellent café, with the café on the high street often seeming full.

On a lesser scale, it was also suggested that we might put up a sign drawing attention to the building as the old cobblers.

It was concluded that the issue was not a priority, but that it was worth mentioning to the owner if she could be found.

J.P. said that we had received an email from a lady in the village suggesting that if some of these sites were causing problems, then Sheffield City Council could be asked to rectify the problem, and then use s215 of the Town and Country Planning act to obtain re-imbursement of the costs from the owner.

J.P. also suggested that since the Conservation Group’s website is already established in Google, and since new advertisements take some months before they get established in the search engine’s index, it could be useful to owners of unused buildings, to have a reference placed on the Conservation Website. People who wanted to buy or rent a historic property could then look at the site to see what was available. References could include a link to the estate agent’s or auctioneer’s site, and might even include a photograph of the building. Jim said it would be necessary to restrict the service to buildings within the Conservation Area, and which are of townscape merit. It would of course be polite to contact the sellers, but J.P. thought that this could be done by simply emailing them after the event since there is nothing to stop us putting up our photograph or publishing a link. It was agreed that Jim could do this.

[9] Any other new project suggestions for 2009/2010 P.B. suggested that there was a move to designate a heritage trail including Grenoside and Wortley.

S.H. suggested trying to incorporate Bolsterstone as well as Wortley.

P. B. asked why don’t we do some promotional literature, all about Ecclesfield Church etc. Mel Jones and the Chapeltown group does discuss Ecclesfield’s history. We could prepare information for Sheffield Tourists, including information about people buried in the cemetery. We could also write an article about the Church itself. Someone has already written three documents in about 1800. We could use information from this.

R.T pointed out that there is an Ecclesfield booklet. We could do something specifically related to the Conservation Area as a project.

P.B. suggested that we do some work before the next meeting and get a better idea. Mel Jones and his wife could help. We could get something into local shops – it’s the cost of doing it, and how many to produce. Perhaps it does not need to be glossy like some of the walks ones, but it needs to be professionally done. P.B. suggested that we should stick to businesses within the Conservation Area and said that there were still grants that he had not yet waded through, including all of the BTCV grants. The contents hopefully need not change because nothing [in the Conservation Area] should get knocked down, nothing get put up.

A conservation newsletter was discussed. This could run alongside a Village Plan newsletter. It could show crocuses in the church yard, or the Ecclesfield Dam, and contain Ecclesfield in Bloom summaries.

Ecclesfield in Bloom K.F. gave a brief summary of progress in Ecclesfield in Bloom. He said that funding had been obtained and more was on its way. Planters had been ordered and should be delivered when we require them. They are identical to the ones in the park and are for the cut‑outs in the [Church] wall opposite the Black Bull. Also, B&Q had been approached for donations of plants. Apparently they don’t reply until the end of March. We have officially entered the competition. The church surrounds will be judged, but the church itself will not be taken into account. We have been advised by Ecclesfield Parish Council to tell everybody to smarten their fronts up because they will be taken into consideration, as will the old garage site. It takes 1 hour for the judging. Next year, we could enter the Small Village in Bloom competition.

[10] New Planning Applications

A planning notice had been seen saying that 45 Church Street, the vicarage was going to be replaced. Also, letters sent out on Friday said that the planning application proposed three dwellings accessed from one shared drive on the site of the vicarage.

P.B. said that the application had been made by Wadsworth.

The application said that it would make a positive contribution to the Conservation Area with high quality contemporary design using traditional materials in a modern manner. The application number for anybody wanting to view
  or comment on the application was 09/00335/OUT. The officer concerned is again Alex Owen.

M.M. wondered whether if they get permission, what the next thing is that they will build.

S.H. mentioned the isolated nature of the existing building and was not surprised they wanted three houses on the site.

K.F. cautioned that just beyond the east facing wall lived wild life, including foxes.

R.T. said that he was not too bothered about the loss of the vicarage.

[No one proposed objecting to the application, so this did not go any further]

Methodist Church: P.B. said that this was thought to be closing in July. Only the worshippers and nursery were left. When these finish the building will go to the highest bidder because this is required by the charity commissioner’s rules. Whether it goes to somebody to use as a church or not... We should be careful to watch for a [for sale] sign going up.

[11] Any Other Business

R.T. told us that the local history group in Chapeltown had a lot of their projects in Ecclesfield. They would probably be prepared to come and give us a half hour talk.

[12] Next Meeting. It was agreed that as this is the third Monday in the month, the next meeting should be on 20th April, at 7:30 pm in the Stocks.

�	 [See the list of planning applications in the agenda for the application numbers ]


�	 [ See � HYPERLINK "http://www.sheffield.gov.uk/planning-and-city-development/urban-design--conservation/conservation"��http://www.sheffield.gov.uk/planning-and-city-development/urban-design--conservation/conservation�  ]


�	 [ The paint chart was from � HYPERLINK "http://www.e-paint.co.uk/RAL_Colourchart.asp?pType=&amp;pFinish"��http://www.e-paint.co.uk/RAL_Colourchart.asp?pType=&amp;pFinish�= ]


�	 [ Perhaps the colour wheel from � HYPERLINK "http://www.promain.co.uk/osmo-colour-wheel-p-28856.html"��http://www.promain.co.uk/osmo-colour-wheel-p-28856.html� might be suitable ]


�	 [ � HYPERLINK "http://www.english-heritage.org.uk/server/show/nav.18731"��http://www.english-heritage.org.uk/server/show/nav.18731� paints, perhaps ]


�	 [ These colours were found on � HYPERLINK "http://www.heritagepaints.co.uk/victorian_colours.html"��http://www.heritagepaints.co.uk/victorian_colours.html� ]


�	 The application can be seen at � HYPERLINK "http://planningdocs.sheffield.gov.uk/WAM/findCaseFile.do?action=show&appName=planning&appNumber=09/00335/OUT"��http://planningdocs.sheffield.gov.uk/WAM/findCaseFile.do?action=show&appName=planning&appNumber=09/00335/OUT�. It looks as if this application was missed out of the Agenda because I was searching by “Date Received”. From now on I will search by “Date Validated” which should avoid the problem.
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